
 
 
 
 
 
 
                
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Temple Aero Modeler 
The Official Newsletter of the Temple Aero Modelers Radio Controlled Aircraft Club 

July 2008 

This month's meeting will be 
held Monday,  

July 28th at 7:30pm at the 
Ronald McDonald House 
Meeting Room in Temple 

 
R/C in Temple Since 1973 
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CLUB INFO  

 

Frank Sodek, Jr.- Editor                   773-8081 
Mark Cullison - Editor’s Assistant  773-9686 

On the web at: www.templeaeromodelers.org  
Web Master: Paul Ramsay 

webmaster@templeaeromodelers.com 

2008 Officers 
 
President: Mark Cullison  
  773-9686 
Vice Pres/Sec. Lance Starzyk 
  760-8678 
Treasurer: Buster Hinkle 
  982-4746 
Safety Officer: Don Mondrik 
  939-1242 
Field Marshal: Randy Mennen 

899-1097 

Instructors 
     Frank Sodek, Jr.         773-8081 
     Mark Cullison           773-9686 
     Paul Horan        780-1274 
     B.W. Ponder        778-6182 
     Doug Staines        780-3512 
     Lance Starzyk        760-8678      
     Fred Huber        698-4777 
  

 

Combat  – 
August 10th 

 

Combat  – 
August 24th 

 
   

 

On The Cover 
Mark Cullison (left) and Lance Starzyk 

(right) team up to give an introductory flight 
to one of the Cub Scouts that came out to 

our field for a visit on June 28th. 

Photo by Frank Sodek 

Temple Event Schedule 
 
Jul 27 Combat  2pm 
Jul 28 Club Meeting  7:30pm 
Aug 10 Combat  2pm 
Aug 24 Combat  2pm 
Aug 25 Club Meeting  7:30pm 
Sep 7 Combat  2pm 
Sep 28 Fall Picnic/Last Combat  1pm 
Sep 29 Club Meeting  7:30pm 
Oct 5 Fall Fun Fly  1pm 
Oct 19 Poker Fly  10am 
Oct 27 Club Meeting  7:30pm 
Oct 29 Last Beginners’ Night  5:30pm 
Nov 24 Club Meeting  7:30pm 
    Temple Airport Conference Room 
Dec 7 Don Cullison Memorial  
    Christmas Toy Drive/Fly-In   1pm 
Dec 9 Christmas Banquet/Officer Elections 
      6:30pm 
 

 

Combat  – 
July 27th 

 
Club Meeting – 

July 28th 
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President’s Report 
 

Ah, July. Can you hear the sizzle? It 
only took a week to turn the grass at 
the flying field from a nice green to 
parched brown. Most of the trees we 
planted the past couple of years are 
holding up fairly well. Two or three of 

the more recent plantings are not dealing with the dry heat 
very well though. Doug Staines has been busy hauling 
water by the barrel out there to try and keep them going. 
Thanks Doug! 
     I wanted to thank the club for another successful Cub 
Scout Fly-In. We hosted 22 Cub Scouts, along with many 
parents and siblings. Dave “Grill Meister” Henry 
performed culinary magic with the club’s old gas grill. 
Many hotdogs and hamburgers were consumed by the 
large turnout (more than 45 people!) Mr. Lloyd Walker 
with Cub Scout Troop 117 asked me to pass his thanks 
along to the rest of the club for hosting the event.  
     At the June meeting, our District VIII AMA Vice-
President, Doug Staines, presented a “Dirty Dozen” award 
to Fred Huber. This recognizes Fred for his efforts in 
helping to maintain the field, teach beginners, initiating 
and helping to install a solar-powered 12 volt lighting and 
battery charging system at the pavilion, and help anyone 
who is in need of info, advice, airplane parts, etc. 
Congratulations Fred! 
     For many club members, the hot summer is a time to 
kick back and slide into a relaxing, laid back kind of 
flying (or floating… in a cool pool.) The big events of the 
Spring are history, and the Fall events don’t start until the 
end of September. It’s kind of hard to get motivated to 
spend a whole lot of time outside flying during the “dog 
days” of summer.  However, there is a group that dares to 
brave the heat - it’s those crazy combat pilots! We do have 
a lot of fun (yes, I am one of them) and encourage all to 
come out and enjoy the carnage (competition… I meant 
competition.) Spectators and helpers are always welcome. 
We encourage anyone interested to come join in on the 
fun.  
 
See you at the meeting! 
 
Mark Cullison 
President 
Temple Aero Modelers 
Mcullison1@aol.com 

 

Doug Staines (right) is shown presenting the AMA 
“Dirty Dozen” award to Fred Huber for his many 
contributions to the club.         Photo by Mark Cullison 

 

Meeting Minutes (June 30th meeting) 

Called to order at 7:30pm by President Mark Cullison; no 
visitors or new members were present. 

Minutes from the last meeting held in May were read by 
acting secretary Doug Staines; motion to accept minutes 
was made by John Redwine and 2nd by Larry Macie. 

Treasurer’s Report given by Buster Hinkle; motion to 
accept Treasurer’s Report was made by Fred Huber and 
2nd by Cliff Manuel. 

Safety Report: none given. 

Field Marshall report given by Fred Huber; indicated all 
was well and the grass cutting has been reduced 
significantly with the onset the hot temperatures; trees 
were in need of frequent watering, Doug Staines gave a 
report in this regard. 

Announcements 
President Mark Cullison asked members present if the 
email notices he sends out are ‘Helpful’ or ‘Annoying’; 
membership indicated they were helpful and well received 
and to continue in this effort. 

AVP Doug Staines awarded a ‘Dirty Dozen Certificate of 
Appreciation’ to Fred Huber for all the extra work and 
help he has provided on behalf of the Club and the Sport. 
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Old Business 
Beginners’ Night report was given by Paul Horan; he 
indicated continued low turnout. 

Runway Reseal Project report was given by Buster Hinkle 
indicated retaining a surplus of the Sealant for future use. 
He thanked the members who had helped on the project. 

Boy Scout Fun-Fly report was given by Buster Hinkle; he 
thanked all those that were out to help make the event a 
success for the Scouts, their leaders and parents. 

Storage Container report was given by Larry Macie; he 
indicated tentative plans for ventilation and painting the 
new container and dismantling the old shed and moving 
the smaller container. The work will commence in the Fall 
with the onset of cooler weather. 

Burr control: Fred Huber and Frank Sodek gave a report 
and plans in regards to ‘Burr Control’. 

Combat report was given by Larry Macie; he announced 
the current standings with Doug Staines in 1st place with 
16 points. Larry also announced the implementation of a 
new rule, specifically “During a combat heat, when 
combat planes are actively engaged and flying, no 
operation of other engines shall take place in the pit 
areas”. This was implemented to reduce any distractions 
to the pilots and/or spotters, and for general safety 
concerns. 

Fun Fly report was given by Buster Hinkle. He gave a 
summary of the event and the final standings of the event. 

New Business 
Vandalism report was given by President, Mark Cullison. 
He indicated that the facilities had been vandalized on 
several occasions with minimal damage to date, the most 
recent episode involved the attempt to burn down the 
‘outhouse’ with the burning of the toilet paper rolls which 
did not fully ignite or catch fire; indicated he will contact 
the park hosts. 

Blunder Award  
Several Candidates for consideration: 

1) Larry Macie, with a close call with a tree while 
flying. 

2) David Henry, crashing his gas powered ‘Cap’. 
3) Frank Sodek, crashing the club trainer on a dead 

stick landing during the recent Cub Scout Fun-
Fly. 

4) Fred Huber, puncturing the wing of his plane with 
his lawn chair 

David Henry was declared this month’s winner of the 
Blunder Award. 

Motion to adjourn was made by Fred Huber at 8:30pm. 

Respectfully submitted by Douglas Staines, Acting 
Secretary 

 
**************************************************  
 
Treasurer’s Report  

 
 
 
      
 
     Beginning Balance: $4,992.28 
     

Deposits: 
       Fun Fly entry fees …..……..……...…  $140.00 
       Fun Fly entry donation (J. Redwine)...... $10.00 
       Container donation (J. Redwine) …....  $100.00 
       Dues  ….…………………….…….…   $49.00 
       Aluminum cans …………….…...……  $27.65 
                        Total Credits:  $326.65 
   Debits: 
       Mower blades (F. Huber) ……………..  $41.11 
       Newsletter print/stamps (F. Sodek) …..   $19.33 
       Container delivery (L. Macie)  …......…  $85.00 
       Composite railroad ties (L. Macie) ...…  $76.00 
       Combat streamers (L. Macie)  …......…  $21.60 
       Fun Fly trophies ……………………..... $30.00 
       Fun Fly sausage (R. Mennen) …….…..  $37.59 
       Fun Fly drinks (D. Staines) …….……..  $18.71 
       Runway sealer ..............................…  $1,299.00 
       Asphalt patch (F. Huber) …….........…..  $32.41 
       Mower Fuel (F. Huber) …..…..…...…..  $49.71 

                 Total Debits:  ($1,710.46) 
    
                                   Balance June 2008: $3,608.47 
 
    Submitted by Buster Hinkle  
    Club Treasurer 
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Cub Scout Fly-in Photos 
 
Here are some photographs from the Cub Scout Fly-in 
that was held at our flying field on June 28th. The event 
was very successful, thanks to all the hard work put in by 
club members.  
 

 
Fred Huber gave all the Scouts a detailed ground school 
lesson before their introductory flights on the buddy box. 

 

 

Doug is flying an excited young Scout on a trainer while 
John Hagel is standing by to provide assistance. 

 

 
Buster kept the flight line in order, cycling the Scouts 
sequentially so they all got a chance to make a couple of 
flights. 

 

 

Mark and Larry gave a Delta Demonstration to wow the 
scouts while they were feasting on hot dogs and 
hamburgers. 

 
 

>>> Dues Increase Voting Notice <<< 

At this month’s meeting, there will be a 
vote on the proposal to raise club dues 

from $40 to $60 per year, please attend! 

(Student dues will not be affected) 
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ARF Tips 
From the Aero-Shaft newsletter, Flint, Michigan 
 
Manufacturers strive to design and build almost-ready-to-
fly (ARF) kits that any RC pilot can proudly show off and 
enjoy for many years, and more often than not, they are 
enormously successful. The quality, appearance, and 
flight capabilities of the airplanes available today are truly 
outstanding, and I am among those who want to ensure 
that my new models will still be around for me to enjoy 10 
years down the road. Fortunately, a little extra time during 
the final assembly will help extend the life of that new 
airplane. Try out some of these tips on your next ARF. 
 
     1. Seal down loose covering: This should be the first 
step in the assembly of an ARF that uses heat-shrink 
covering. Use an iron or heat gun to remove wrinkles that 
may have emerged during shipping, and then turn the heat 
up and go over all the surfaces where the covering 
overlaps or ends on bare wood. Be sure you don’t melt or 
shrink the covering too much, and pay particular attention 
to the engine compartment and wing-saddle areas. After 
you’ve sealed the covering where it ends on bare wood, 
apply cyanoacrylate glue (CA) along the edges to ensure 
that it stays that way. 
     2. Fuel proof the firewall: After a few flights, the 
firewall or engine compartment of airplanes powered by 
nitro and gas engines can incur damage if left unprotected. 
Check these areas, and if needed, paint, epoxy, and CA 
can provide the necessary protection. (Heat-shrink 
covering material will not sufficiently protect these areas 
from repeated exposures to fuel and gas residue.) The 
paint can be sprayed or brushed on, and the epoxy should 
be thinned with a little rubbing alcohol and applied with a 
brush. Thin CA can be dripped on the surface and allowed 
to soak in, but thick CA should be rubbed in with your 
finger; of course, it’s a good idea to wrap your finger in 
plastic. 
     3. Check high-stress glue joints: All visible glue 
joints should be checked for cracks or stress breaks when 
you unpack a new kit. Damage can easily occur during 
shipping; changes in humidity levels from one part of the 
country to another can warp parts and cause cracks or 
other damage to joints. When checking the joints, pay 
particular attention to high-stress areas such as the wings, 
stabilizer, rudder, firewall, landing gear attachments, and 
servo trays. Repair the damage with CA or epoxy, and 
reinforce that area with balsa triangle stock, plywood, or 

fiberglass cloth. 
     4. Rubber tubing around the clevis: When the 
control surfaces deflect, pressure builds on the control 
horn and the clevis. The weakest link is the clevis—
specifically, on its tiny pin. The pressure can generate 
enough force to pop that clevis pin loose but rubber 
tubing will help prevent this. 
     5. Reinforce the screw holes with CA: All screw 
holes in wood (balsa, plywood, and hardwood) should be 
reinforced with CA, especially those for the control horns, 
servos, canopy, and cowl. Drill the hole, insert the screw 
and remove it, and then drop thin CA into the hole. This 
will strengthen the wood and prevent it from being 
stripped. 
     6. Seal fuel-tank tubing at the firewall: Tubing that 
exits through holes in the firewall will eventually wear out 
from vibration, but you can prevent this by sealing the 
fuel tubing at the firewall with silicone sealant. Tanks that 
extend through the firewall should also have sealant 
around the hole; this will stop any fuel from seeping into 
the tank compartment. 
     7. Properly installing the hinges: The CA hinges that 
are included in many ARF kits do a fine job of supporting 
the control surfaces. They are usually chemically treated 
to encourage the CA to wick to all parts of the hinge and 
provide good adhesion, but this process can be helped 
along by drilling a small hole (3/32 inch) in the center of 
each hinge slot. This gap above and below the hinge will 
allow the CA to penetrate all the way to the back of the 
hinge. 
     8. Foam tape on the wing saddle: Exhaust residue 
that enters through the wing saddle can damage 
unprotected wood in the airplane’s interior and will 
eventually ruin it. You can protect this area by applying 
foam tape around the wing saddle. It will form a fuelproof 
seal and is soft, so it won’t hinder wing alignment. 
     9. Thread-lock all bolts: With the exception of engine 
screws, all of the bolts that screw into nuts, blind nuts, and 
threaded metal pieces benefit from thread-lock. It 
reinforces the grip and provides a measure of insurance 
that the screws won’t vibrate loose. This simple step can 
save you quite a bit of grief later. 
     10. Keep those wheels rolling: To ensure that the 
wheels remain in place, use a small file or a rotary tool to 
grind a small flat spot on the axle beneath the wheel-collar 
setscrew. This flat spot will prevent the wheel collar from 
sliding off. Don’t forget to apply thread-lock to the 
setscrew.   



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TX District VIII Events 
                
August 2     North TX Aeromodelers Swap Meet – Denton 
August 2     Texoma RC Combat - Sherman 
August 3     Thunderbirds Float Fly – Ft. Worth 
August 16    Highland Lakes Flyers Swap Meet – Kingsland 
August 16-17   1st Annual Stinger Wallace Memorial Big Bird 

Fun Fly - Livingston 
August 23   Lloyd McAlester Memorial Warbird Fly-in - 

Sherman 
August 29-31   ARCA 10th Annual Fall Big Bird – Austin 
August 30-31   12th Annual Texoma IMAC Challenge - Sherman 
September 4-7   HOTMACs Greater SW Jet Rally – Waco 

(254) 662-5587 



 
Frank Sodek - Editor 
510 West Shell 
Temple, TX  76501 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                  Name 
                                                                  Address 
                                                                  Citystatezip 
 
 
 
 
 

"The Temple Aero Modeler Newsletter" 

Is published monthly by the Temple Aero Modelers, Inc., a nonprofit organization. We reserve the 
right to edit all copy forwarded to us. Permission is hereby given to reprint any article in its entirety, as 

long as proper credit is given. Please submit all material to: 
 

Frank Sodek 
510 West Shell 

Temple, TX  76501 
(254) 773-8081 

E-Mail: fsodek@aol.com 
 

All material submitted for publication will become the property of the Temple Aero Modelers, Inc., 
and will not be returned unless directed to do so at the time of submission. The Editors of the 

newsletter and the Temple Aero Modelers, Inc. will not be held liable and/or responsible for any 
columns written in this publication. 

Combat – July 27th  

Club Meeting – July 28th 

Combat – August 10th & 24th 


